Public Document Pack



NOTICE

OF

MEETING

HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD

will meet on

TUESDAY, 2ND NOVEMBER, 2021

at

3.00 pm

by

VIRTUAL MEETING - ONLINE ACCESS AND ON $\frac{\text{RBWM}}{\text{YOUTUBE}}$

TO: MEMBERS OF THE HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD

COUNCILLOR STUART CARROLL (CHAIRMAN)
HUW THOMAS (NHS) (VICE-CHAIRMAN)
COUNCILLOR DAVID COPPINGER
COUNCILLOR DONNA STIMSON
HILARY HALL (EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF ADULTS, HEALTH AND HOUSING RBWM)
KEVIN MCDANIEL (EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF CHILDREN'S SERVICES RBWM)
TRACY HENDREN (HEAD OF HOUSING & ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH)
CAROLINE FARRAR (EXECUTIVE MANAGING DIRECTOR FOR RBWM, CCG)
JANE HOGG (FRIMLEY INTEGRATED CARE SYSTEM)

Karen Shepherd Head of Governance Issued: 25th October 2021 Members of the Press and Public are welcome to attend Part I of this meeting. The agenda is available on the Council's web site at www.rbwm.gov.uk or contact the Panel Administrator **Mark Beeley** 01628 796345 / mark.beeley@rbwm.gov.uk

Recording of Meetings – In line with the council's commitment to transparency the Part I (public) section of the virtual meeting will be streamed live and recorded via Zoom. By participating in the meeting by audio and/or video, you are giving consent to being recorded and acknowledge that the recording will be in the public domain.

If you have any questions regarding the council's policy, please speak to Democratic Services or Legal representative at the meeting.

<u>AGENDA</u>

<u>PART I</u>

<u>ITEM</u>	SUBJECT	<u>PERSON</u>	TIMING	PAGE NO
1.	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE	Chairman		-
	To receive any apologies for absence.			
2.	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST	Chairman		7 - 8
	To receive any declarations of interest.			
3.	MINUTES	Chairman		9 - 16
	To consider the minutes of the meeting held on 13 th July 2021.			
4.	INVESTING IN THE BOROUGH AS A PLACE TO LIVE IN ORDER TO REDUCE INEQUALITIES - AN OVERVIEW	Anna Richards		Verb al Repo rt
	To receive a presentation.			
5.	COVID-19 VACCINES - ADDRESSING INEQUALITIES	Huw Thomas, Caroline		Verb al
	To receive a presentation.	Farrar and Anna		Repo rt
6.	SYSTEMS INSIGHTS - HOW WE USE THE DATA TO ADDRESS INEQUALITIES	Richards Nigel Foster		Verb al
	To receive a presentation.			Repo rt
7.	CAMHS - WHAT IS THE CURRENT PICTURE IN THE BOROUGH	Rebecca Askew		Verb al
	To update the Board and provide opportunity for questions.			Repo rt
8.	THE JOINT STRATEGIC NEEDS ASSESSMENT	Anna Richards		Verb al
	To receive an update.	Kicilaius		Repo rt
9.	UPDATE FROM FRIMLEY CCG CLINICAL CHAIR	Huw Thomas		Verb al
	To receive an update.			Repo rt

10.	LOCAL OUTBREAK ENGAGEMENT BOARD To receive an update on the work of the Outbreak	Hilary Hall	Verb al Repo
	Engagement Board.		rt
11.	BETTER CARE FUND	Lynne Lidster	17 - 18
	To receive an update on the Better Care Fund.		
12.	FUTURE MEETING DATES	Chairman	-
	 Tuesday 18th January 2022 at 3pm Tuesday 29th March 2022 at 3pm 		

Agenda Item 2

MEMBERS' GUIDE TO DECLARING INTERESTS AT MEETINGS

Disclosure at Meetings

If a Member has not disclosed an interest in their Register of Interests, they **must make** the declaration of interest at the beginning of the meeting, or as soon as they are aware that they have a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest (DPI) or Other Registerable Interest. If a Member has already disclosed the interest in their Register of Interests they are still required to disclose this in the meeting if it relates to the matter being discussed.

Any Member with concerns about the nature of their interest should consult the Monitoring Officer in advance of the meeting.

Non-participation in case of Disclosable Pecuniary Interest (DPI)

Where a matter arises at a meeting which directly relates to one of your DPIs (summary below, further details set out in Table 1 of the Members' Code of Conduct) you must disclose the interest, **not participate in any discussion or vote on the matter and must not remain in the room** unless you have been granted a dispensation. If it is a 'sensitive interest' (as agreed in advance by the Monitoring Officer), you do not have to disclose the nature of the interest, just that you have an interest. Dispensation may be granted by the Monitoring Officer in limited circumstances, to enable you to participate and vote on a matter in which you have a DPI.

Where you have a DPI on a matter to be considered or is being considered by you as a Cabinet Member in exercise of your executive function, you must notify the Monitoring Officer of the interest and must not take any steps or further steps in the matter apart from arranging for someone else to deal with it.

DPIs (relating to the Member or their partner) include:

- Any employment, office, trade, profession or vocation carried on for profit or gain.
- Any payment or provision of any other financial benefit (other than from the council) made to the councillor during the previous 12-month period for expenses incurred by him/her in carrying out his/her duties as a councillor, or towards his/her election expenses
- Any contract under which goods and services are to be provided/works to be executed which has not been fully discharged.
- Any beneficial interest in land within the area of the council.
- Any licence to occupy land in the area of the council for a month or longer.
- Any tenancy where the landlord is the council, and the tenant is a body in which the relevant person has a beneficial interest in the securities of.
- Any beneficial interest in securities of a body where:
 - a) that body has a place of business or land in the area of the council, and
 - b) either (i) the total nominal value of the securities exceeds £25,000 or one hundredth of the total issued share capital of that body <u>or</u> (ii) the total nominal value of the shares of any one class belonging to the relevant person exceeds one hundredth of the total issued share capital of that class.

Any Member who is unsure if their interest falls within any of the above legal definitions should seek advice from the Monitoring Officer in advance of the meeting.

Disclosure of Other Registerable Interests

Where a matter arises at a meeting which *directly relates* to one of your Other Registerable Interests (summary below and as set out in Table 2 of the Members Code of Conduct), you must disclose the interest. You may speak on the matter only if members of the public are also allowed to speak at the meeting but otherwise must not take part in any discussion or vote on the matter and must not remain in the room unless you have been granted a dispensation. If it is a 'sensitive interest' (as agreed in advance by the Monitoring Officer), you do not have to disclose the nature of the interest.

Revised September 2021 5

Other Registerable Interests (relating to the Member or their partner):

You have an interest in any business of your authority where it relates to or is likely to affect:

- a) any body of which you are in general control or management and to which you are nominated or appointed by your authority
- b) any body
 - (i) exercising functions of a public nature
 - (ii) directed to charitable purposes or

one of whose principal purposes includes the influence of public opinion or policy (including any political party or trade union)

Disclosure of Non- Registerable Interests

Where a matter arises at a meeting which *directly relates* to your financial interest or well-being (and is not a DPI) or a financial interest or well-being of a relative or close associate, you must disclose the interest. You may speak on the matter only if members of the public are also allowed to speak at the meeting but otherwise must not take part in any discussion or vote on the matter and must not remain in the room unless you have been granted a dispensation. If it is a 'sensitive interest' (agreed in advance by the Monitoring Officer) you do not have to disclose the nature of the interest.

Where a matter arises at a meeting which affects -

- a. your own financial interest or well-being;
- b. a financial interest or well-being of a friend, relative, close associate; or
- c. a body included in those you need to disclose under DPIs as set out in Table 1 of the Members' code of Conduct

you must disclose the interest. In order to determine whether you can remain in the meeting after disclosing your interest the following test should be applied.

Where a matter *affects* your financial interest or well-being:

- a. to a greater extent than it affects the financial interests of the majority of inhabitants of the ward affected by the decision and;
- b. a reasonable member of the public knowing all the facts would believe that it would affect your view of the wider public interest

You may speak on the matter only if members of the public are also allowed to speak at the meeting but otherwise must not take part in any discussion or vote on the matter and must not remain in the room unless you have been granted a dispensation. If it is a 'sensitive interest' (agreed in advance by the Monitoring Officer, you do not have to disclose the nature of the interest.

Other declarations

Members may wish to declare at the beginning of the meeting any other information they feel should be in the public domain in relation to an item on the agenda; such Member statements will be included in the minutes for transparency.

Revised September 2021 6

Health and Wellbeing Board - 13.07.21

HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD VIRTUAL MEETING - ONLINE ACCESS AT 3.00 PM

13 July 2021

PRESENT: Councillor Stuart Carroll (Chairman), Huw Thomas (Vice-Chairman), Councillor David Coppinger, Councillor Donna Stimson, Hilary Hall, Kevin McDaniel, Tracy Hendren, Caroline Farrar and Rafal Nowotynski

Also in attendance: Councillor Maureen Hunt, Councillor Gurpreet Bhangra, Councillor Simon Bond, Councillor Gurch Singh, Councillor Amy Tisi, Alison Bourne (The Dash Charity) and Prince Obike (Better Care Fund Manager)

Officers: Mark Beeley, Anna Richards, Lynne Lidster and Louisa Dean

PART I

257/15 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was received from Jane Hogg.

258/15 <u>DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</u>

The Chairman declared a personal interest as he was an independent healthcare consultant, infectious disease specialist and vaccines expert and he had formerly worked for Sanofi Pasteur. He was currently working as an adviser for the Vaccines Taskforce and Antiviral and Therapeutics Taskforce. Councillor Carroll declared this in the interests of full transparency and to highlight that should for any reason during the meeting, or indeed during future meetings, the Health and Wellbeing Board discussed anything directly related to Sanofi Pastuer's business he would abstain from the discussion and leave the room as required.

Councillor Coppinger declared a personal interest as he was the Chairman of the Optalis Holdings Board.

259/15 MINUTES

RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY: That the minutes of the meeting held on 20th April 2021 were agreed as a true and accurate record.

260/15 HOUSING UPDATE

RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY: The Chairman requested that the order of agenda items be changed, so that the Housing Update and Homeless Forum items were considered together.

Tracy Hendren, Head of Housing, Environmental Health and Trading Standards, explained that the alternative giving scheme had been launched at the start of lockdown. The scheme was a method of encouraging people to give money to end homelessness in a way which would have the biggest possible impact. There were four major areas where the scheme would have an impact:

- Directly on individuals who were experiencing homelessness
- Building stronger partnerships
- Addressing street activity (begging) in town centres
- Changing public perceptions about those who were homeless

It was not a choice to be on the street and the alternative giving scheme allowed people to support people off the street. The scheme was called 'Tap 4 Lasting Change' and donations raised by the scheme helped to fund individually tailored support programmes for rough sleepers in the Borough and to help them make real life changes as part of the Borough's rough sleeper pathway. The scheme had continued to be available throughout lockdown with over £2,000 in donations being received.

There were six 'Tap 4 Lasting Change' donation points in the Royal Borough:

- Ascot:
 - o Chewton Rose
- Eton:
 - Popeye Grooming
- Maidenhead:
 - Maidenhead Library
 - Hardedge
- Windsor:
 - Windsor Library
 - o Dr Chocs

Comparing the number of rough sleepers, in 2019 there were 40 in RBWM but in 2020 this dropped to 8 which was a dramatic difference. There was currently no one rough sleeping on the streets of the borough. Different forms of support were provided to those who had recently come in off the street. Analysis of the support needs of those currently on the rough sleeping pathway highlighted three key areas of support which were unmet. A lack of activities to ensure meaningful use of time, coupled with difficulties managing money and personal administration could lead to anti-social activities such as begging which in areas with high levels of tourism, such as Windsor, could be particularly lucrative. These areas were all being focused on as part of the rough sleeper pathway.

Looking forward, proposals for use of the funding received through the Alternative Giving Scheme would be presented to members of the Homelessness and Rough Sleeping Forum in September 2021. Due to Covid 19, the marketing of the 'Tap 4 Change' scheme was very low key. With the restrictions lifting, a new campaign was being developed to ensure funds were maximised going forward.

The Chairman said that it was fantastic to hear that there were currently no rough sleepers in the borough and that this showed the excellent work which was taking place in this area. The Chairman asked if there could be any issues in future with demand for the scheme and if any lessons had been learnt from the pandemic on how to evolve the service.

Tracy Hendren said that one of the challenges had been the change from a programme that was available to all those rough sleepers who wanted to engage with the team to the government ensuring that all rough sleepers were off the street due to the pandemic. However, this had meant that it had been difficult for the team to predict what their needs would be going forwards. The council had secured additional funding for projects like housing first, where applicants would still be able to receive accommodation despite not being able to go through the usual rough sleeper pathway.

Councillor Stimson said that she was proud to be part of a borough moving forward with this approach.

Health and Wellbeing Board - 13.07.21

Huw Thomas asked if there had been communication with people who had been rough sleepers in the past and now that tourists and residents were being encouraged to give money to the alternative giving scheme, what the reaction might be.

Tracy Hendren said that the approach was always support before enforcement, rough sleepers were not always the cause for street activity. The team would first look to see if the individual was on the pathway, if they were then it was a three strike approach. If they were not on the pathway, the team would give the individual a leaflet which would help signpost them to the services and support available.

Councillor Singh joined the meeting.

Councillor Bond congratulated the team for reducing the figures. He had only seen one person engaging in street activity and it was important to realise that some individuals would have a need for social interaction.

The Chairman thanked Tracy Hendren and her team for the update and for all their work.

261/15 HOMELESS FORUM

Tracy Hendren confirmed that the housing strategy had been adopted and the Homelessness Forum would look to work through the actions which arose from the strategy. The team were at the beginning of this piece of work and the Health and Wellbeing Board would be updated as things progressed. The strategy was borough wide and looked to work with partners both internally and externally which meant that it was a wider strategy than just housing. A significant number of organisations had joined the partnership with the goal to reduce the number of people who were homeless. The Homelessness Forum last met on 30th June 2021 and looked at what had been achieved on the rough sleeper action plan, with some actions being signed off.

The Chairman commented that a huge amount of progress had been made. The service was a high priority and he was keen to have an update as a regular item at meetings of the Health and Wellbeing Board.

262/15 DASH CHARITY UPDATE

The Chairman said that the issue of domestic abuse was a significant one and that it was an important priority for the Board.

Alison Bourne, CEO of the Dash Charity, explained that the pandemic had increased the workload for the charity. Adult referrals had doubled and child referrals had tripled. However, the level of fundraising had remained the same which meant that the Dash Charity was struggling. With everything being online, it was easier to have meetings but Alison Bourne was worried about staff retention and the amount of pressure staff were under. The charity did not currently have an office space as it was sold to hire additional staff and they were currently looking for somewhere to physically base themselves in the borough. The Freedom programme had continued to be run which consisted of a group therapy programme and allowed the charity to help a number of people at the same time. Face to face meetings were also happening weekly at the Windsor Baptist Church. The programme was unfunded and Alison Bourne explained that she spent a lot of time trying to locate more funding so that the Dash Charity could continue to help victims of domestic abuse.

The Chairman thanked Alison Bourne and all those part of the Dash Charity for all their work during a difficult time. Commenting on the office space which the charity was looking for, the Chairman said that he would take it away and see if the council could assist with locating

some office space.

Hilary Hall, Executive Director of Adults, Health and Housing, said that fundraising was the main issue for a lot of charities like Dash. The council was looking to see how they could work to fund projects. Hilary Hall said that she would also work with the Chairman to see if anything could be done about the office accommodation.

Councillor Bhangra joined the meeting.

Kevin McDaniel, Executive Director of Children's Services, said that the level of domestic abuse put pressure on a number of services within the council. It was recognised how important the work of the Dash Charity was. Recently there had been a pilot scheme of coaches who worked with domestically abused children. This was shown to have a positive impact and the council were seeking funding for this to return later in the year. There was pressure on frontline staff and it was also important to get the wellbeing for staff right.

The Chairman said that domestic abuse was something he had discussed with the government, it was important to pick it up collectively.

Councillor Tisi asked if there was a pattern of domestic abuse increasing with the closure of schools due to lockdown. She also asked if the family hubs could be used to help the Dash Charity.

The Chairman said that it was something that had been considered by officers. One of the challenges was the amount of space and also providing adequate confidentiality.

Kevin McDaniel said that they could discuss with the Dash Charity to see what type of space they needed and go from there. Linking through the family hubs made sense.

The Chairman thanked Alison Bourne for attending the meeting and providing an update on the work of the charity.

263/15 UPDATE ON SCHOOL INITIATIVES WITH CLIMATE CHANGE

Councillor Stimson said that health and wellbeing and climate change were interlinked. Children had climate anxiety and there was a realisation that making sacrifices now could create a better future. Climate action week was coming up and there was a big push for local authorities to be represented. It was important to consider what could be done in schools to engage on climate change topics. Preparation was also taking place for an environmental summit with schools across Maidenhead, in coordination with head teachers. Solar panels were also planned to be installed at the Altwood School, Councillor Stimson said that exciting things were happening.

Kevin McDaniel said that he agreed on climate change being an important issue for young people. The borough had fallen behind on core building blocks and there was a desire to bring in expertise to ensure that climate change was back on schools' agenda.

Councillor Bhangra said that Councillor Stimson had been involved in some fantastic work so far on the project. He asked what more could be done to capture the voices and opinions of young people.

Councillor Stimson said that the RBWM Youth Council was the most obvious way, this was in the process of being created and would start to meet in the autumn. Altwood School had their own school council and were going to look at some of the things that had been suggested as part of the climate project.

Lucas, a young person who was shadowing Councillor Stimson, said that it was good to get

Health and Wellbeing Board - 13.07.21

more young people engaged and that climate change was a real concern for young people.

The Chairman suggested that it would be good to bring this item back to the Board in future for further updates.

Councillor Hunt left the meeting.

264/15 EQUALITY AND DOMESTIC ABUSE UPDATE

Louisa Dean, Communications and Marketing Manager, explained that equalities and domestic abuse were linked. The Women's Equality Party had done a survey and discovered that women were apprehensive about going out, particularly after the recent Sarah Everard case. The white ribbon was a campaign opposed to male violence against women. To achieve white ribbon accreditation, an organisation would need to develop and commit to a three year action plan that would meet four areas - strategic leadership, engaging with men and boys, raising awareness and changing culture. The commitment was made by the senior managers in an organisation ensuring a whole organisation approach. The action plan was developed, led, and monitored by a steering group drawn from across the organisation. White Ribbon ambassadors were men who engaged with other men to call out abusive and sexist behaviour while women were White Ribbon champions who encouraged men to get involved.

Helen Preedy, who was the council's Equality and Community Engagement Officer, had spoken to a variety of groups to find out what their thoughts were on the accreditation process. There was positive support for both men and women to be involved. Some thought that there should be a focus on organisations across the borough getting involved, as well as bringing in sports clubs or famous faces to front a campaign but build on existing campaigns previously run on White Ribbon UK day. Following the initial consultation sessions, a group met a couple of weeks ago to discuss what could be done as a collective - this included representatives from the council, as well as the Dash Charity, Women's Equality Party and representatives from the Domestic Abuse Executive. The main discussion was around a safer streets application which had been submitted to Government but also how work could be done to change behaviour. The group would meet again soon and Louisa Dean asked if anyone else wanted to join. Plans were being put together working up to the White Ribbon Day. The accreditation process would be explored to see if it was something that RBWM wanted to progress.

The Chairman said that he was honoured to be the Chair of the steering group. Helen Preedy had done a significant amount of work on the project. At the last meeting, Andy Aldridge, Community Warden Lead, had attended and given the group some excellent ideas.

Kevin McDaniel said that the Chief Executive of the Windsor Learning Trust was doing some work around culture change, particularly with how the Windsor school system worked. He suggested that it would be good to link with the work being undertaken on the White Ribbon by RBWM.

ACTION – Kevin McDaniel to connect Louisa Dean and the Chief Executive of the Windsor Learning Trust to collaborate on the project together.

Councillor Tisi said that Danny Gomm in Achieving for Children was going to do some work in the autumn around family safety and it would be good to link in with him too.

Louisa Dean said that she would be meeting Danny Gomm later in the week and would discuss the project with him then.

265/15 COVID 19 AND VACCINE PROGRAMME UPDATE

Anna Richards, Consultant in Public Health, said that there were 196 cases per 100,000 in RBWM but cases were continuing to increase. There was a general acceptance that cases would continue to rise, particularly with the full relaxation of lockdown restrictions on 19th July. Looking at the heatmap of cases, it was clear that there were a particularly high number of cases amongst young adults and that there were a number of hospital admissions in this age group. For vaccinations, over 612,000 people living in Berkshire had now received one dose of the Covid-19 vaccination and 419,000 people had received both doses.

Lynne Lidster joined the meeting.

The Chairman asked if there was any reduction in uptake of the vaccine amongst young people.

Caroline Farrar, Executive Place Managing Director CCG, said that she could take it away and see. There had generally been a low uptake in the first dose for under 50s, with lower uptake the younger the age group.

Anna Richards said that RBWM had been doing work on settings and where young people could see information on the vaccine. A workshop had been undertaken with young people in the council to understand what the barriers to vaccine uptake were and how to potentially overcome them.

The Chairman said that it was important that everybody got two doses of the vaccine so that they received maximum protection. He asked if Lucas had any thoughts on how to engage with young people.

Lucas said that the vaccine should be publicised on social media and promoted through role models and influencers. The message should be the freedom that it could offer younger age groups.

Huw Thomas agreed and said that peer to peer comments were important to encourage people to take the vaccine. There were walk in centres across RBWM and people from all age groups were coming forward, it was never too late to receive the vaccine.

The Chairman said that it was also important that people received trusted and correct information.

Councillor Tisi had noted that RBWM did not have a presence on Instagram and asked if the council was targeting the right platforms.

Louisa Dean said it was something that the Communications Team had considered but the main issue was whether young people would follow the council on Instagram. The main audience for the RBWM Facebook page was 30-45 year olds.

266/15 OUTBREAK ENGAGEMENT BOARD UPDATE

Hilary Hall said that the Outbreak Engagement Board had continued to meet every two weeks. Oversight of communications and engagement activity was particularly important and it had constantly evolved throughout the pandemic. Currently, the council had 150 community champions who promoted messages and an e-newsletter which was being received by around 50,000 residents. The next public meeting of the Board would take place on Monday 19th July 2021 and there was an agenda item looking at Step 4 of the government's roadmap out of lockdown. It was important that people realised this was not the end and that the country was still in a pandemic. Hilary Hall said that the meeting on Monday would be available to watch both live and on demand through the RBWM YouTube channel.

Councillor Tisi left the meeting.

267/15 BETTER CARE FUND UPDATE

Lynne Lidster, Head of Commissioning – People, explained that a Better Care Fund Manager had been appointed. Prince Obike introduced himself to the Board as the new manager of the Better Care Fund. Lynne Lidster said that the primary objectives of the Better Care Fund remained the same:

- Protection of adult social care
- Prevention of hospital admissions
- Supporting people to live longer at home independently
- Reducing delayed discharges

Key reporting indicators and metrics for these objectives could change in future. The year end return for 2021 was completed on time, signed off and submitted. The total fund for 2021/22 was £13.1 million, of which £12.9 million had been allocated. The approximately £200,000 which had yet to be allocated would be used on schemes that needed funding in adult social care across the rest of the year. The target for spending on prevention of adult social care was £5 million and RBWM was on target with this. There had been no update on national planning guidance but this was expected in September 2021. The Integrated Care Board received monthly updates, with each meeting of the Board focusing on a different area.

The Chairman asked what was planned for the Better Care Fund in future.

Lynne Lidster said that the fund was allocated on an annual basis and therefore it was difficult to predict the future when each year could be very different. There was a continued push for reform to adult social care funding. The Integrated Care Board would be looking at the ageing well agenda.

Hilary Hall said that the prevention agenda was key. It was important to be able to use funds in a flexible way to meet the priorities of the borough.

268/15 FUTURE MEETING DATES

The next meeting would be in October 2021, with the exact date to be scheduled in due course.

The meeting, which began at 3.00 pm, ended at 5.00 pm

CHAIRMAN	 	
DATE		



Agenda Item 11

Report Title:	Better Care Fund Plan 2020/21
Contains	No
Confidential or	
Exempt Information	
Cabinet Member:	Cllr Carroll, Chair Health and Wellbeing Board
Meeting and Date:	Health and Wellbeing Board - 2 November
	2021
Responsible	Hilary Hall, Executive Director Adults, Health
Officer(s):	and Housing
	Lynne Lidster, Head of Commissioning -
	People
Wards affected:	All



REPORT SUMMARY

The Better Care Fund Planning requirements for 21-22 were published on 30 September 2021. Health and Wellbeing Boards are expected to agree, sign, and return completed planning and narrative templates by 16 November 2021.

This is a demanding timescale and work is being progressed to ensure that all partners who need to be engaged, sighted, and approve the completed templates have been able to do so. However, a rapid turnaround is required, and the Board will not be meeting again until after the submission deadline.

The expectation from NHS England is that the Health and Wellbeing Board must formally sign the submitted templates by 10th December 2021.

DETAILS OF RECOMMENDATION(S)

RECOMMENDATION: That the Health and Wellbeing Board notes the report and:

- i) Delegates authority to the Executive Director Adults, Health and Housing, to approve and submit the completed Better Care Fund Planning and Narrative templates to NHS E/I by 16 November 2021
- ii) Delegates authority to the Chair and Vice Chair of the Health and Wellbeing Board to formally sign the submitted Better Care Fund Planning and Narrative templates, on behalf of the Health and Wellbeing Board by 10 December 2021

